Appendix Six

MELBOURNE UNIVERSITY PRIVATE LIMITED

· Melbourne University Private Limited (MUPL) is a public company limited by shares.

· It was incorporated on 30 January 1998, by the University of Melbourne and with the consent of The University of Melbourne to use the name “Melbourne University” in its title.

· MUPL was formally launched in August 1998.

· The Federal Government, consistent with international trends, is reducing public funds for universities in favour of increased private funding and greater emphasis on ‘user pays’. Establishing an entity like Melbourne University Private, as a means of increasing the resources available for higher education, is a major strategic response to this policy environment. 

· Melbourne University Private Ltd, was created to provide graduate education and training and has established specialist professional schools, each providing education and training for Australian and international students.

· It offers applied research, research training, development, technology transfer and consultancy services to public sector and corporate clients, in Australia and more particularly, internationally. 

· MUPL will only offer those courses that are of an academic standard approved by the University of Melbourne.

· In 2001 it has 101 fee-paying students in award programmes and about 1000 so far committed to professional development courses.

· MUPL will occupy some space in University Square on a commercial basis, but will not otherwise be involved in the funding or occupation of the new facilities.

· University of Melbourne has invested $10 Million of non-public funds into Melbourne University Private Ltd, and may make a further $15 million available on a matching equity basis at some time in the future. No other funding has been provided, nor is any planned. 

· Like most start-up enterprises it is not profitable in the product-development phase. 

· The company will create income in the form of license fees and royalties based on net profit before tax that it would pay to the parent University in return for accreditation of services and the use of the Melbourne brand. 

· Melbourne Enterprises International is the commercial arm of Melbourne University. In 2000 MEI made a profit of around $824,000 from which it donated $500,000 to the University of Melbourne. 

· On March 15 Melbourne Enterprises International (MEI) and Melbourne University Private International (MUPL) resolved to merge at their joint Board meeting.

· The merger had been under been under discussion for just under 12 months. Under the new company structure MEI becomes a subsidiary of MUPL.

· Both Boards supported the merger, subject to final due diligence. The merger fulfils the University’s wish to have a single entity responsible for its commercial activities.   

